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SPRING BANQUET WAS A HUGE SUCCESS 

 

For the first time in many years, the Winnipeg Philatelic Society held a 

banquet night during itôs Annual Spring Show weekend.  The evening 

was well attended. 

 

The gathering was hosted by Howard R. 

Engel and Esther G. Juce. 

 

Guest speaker for the evening was 

Kathy Hartly, Reference Librarian for 

the Harry Sutherland Philatelic Library, 

a part of the Vince Graves Greene  Phil-

atelic Research Foundation. 

 

The topic of Ms 

Hartlyôs presen-

tation pertained 

to the history of the Winnipegôs   Philatelic 

Newsletters over the years, including the Socie-

tyôs newsletter The Buffalo. 

 

The group attending enjoyed a well researched 

power-point presentation  with many references 

to stamp dealers long past and the stories left be-

hind. 

Awards were also 

handed out for the     

exhibitors present for 

the evenings festivities. 

 

Additional photos may 

be viewed on pages3 

If you have an item for The Buffalo email it today:   

buffalo_editor@mymts.net 

 

Deadline for articles for the October issue is September 28th 

Howard R Engel & Esther G. Juce 

(Staff photo) 

Kathy Harttly, Guest Speaker 

(Staff photo) 

Photo courtesy of Kenn Green 



 

R.P.S.C. Chapter 86  

A.P.S. Chapter 813 
 

EXECUTIVE & DIRECTORS 

President:   John Kelly 

Past-President  Bernie Smith 

1st Vice-President:  Diane Malinoski 

2nd Vice-President: Bill Pooley 

Directors-at-Large: 

  (2022) Len Kruczynski 

  Dave Dawes 

  (2021)   Ken Kristjanson 

  Diane Malinoski 

Treasurer:   Mike Zacharias 

Recording Secretary:      Shan Holmes 

Membership Secretary:   Debbie Birch 

 

Annual Dues Payable  July 1st Each Year: 

 

Regular- $35.00  Senior- $25.00 

SpouseÀ- $20.00  Junior- $15.00 

À A spouse of a member may become a mem-

ber with all the rights, privileges and respon-

sibilities of membership, but does not receive 

The Buffalo. 

 

Application filed July to April 

Admission Fee Dues Total 

Regular  $2.00  $35.00  $37.00 

Senior  $2.00  $25.00  $27.00 

Others  $2.00  $20.00  $22.00 

 

Application filed April, May, June 

Regular  $2.00  $40.00  $42.00* 

Senior  $2.00  $30.00  $32.00 

Others  $2.00  $25.00  $27.00* 

* includes dues for following year 

LIFE MEMBERSHIPS . . . . . . . . $350.00 

 

RENEWALS 

 

Lapsed memberships or late renewals 

(paid after November 30th of each year) 

are charged a $1.00 reinstatement fee. 

All new applicants must undergo a 60-day 

orientation before receiving full membership 

privileges. 

 

The Buffalo is published monthly except 

in July and August. Deadline for article 

submissions and advertising copy is the 

15th of each month preceding the month 
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Calendar of Events 

Sep 3 Senior Club Meeting 

Sep 5 WPS Meeting & 

Auction 

Sep 8 RED RIVER 

BOURSE  

@ Charterhouse 

Sep 11 Scandinavian Club 

Meeting 

Sep 17 Senior Club Meeting 

Sep 18 St Boniface ñClub de 

Timbresò monthly 

meeting 

Sep 19 WPS Meeting & 

Presentation by 

Bernie Smith 

Sep 21 PUBLIC AUCTION 

See ad on Page 8 

Sep 28-

29 
Manitoba Coin Club 

Fall Show 

Sunova Centre 

Sep 28-

29 
Manitobaôs Fall 

Antiques, Vintage, 

Collectables Sale 

Assiniboine Downs 

Oct 1 Senior Club Meeting 

Oct 3 WPS Meeting & 

Auction 

Oct 9 Scandinavian Club 

Meeting 

Oct 13 RED RIVER 

BOURSE  

@ Charterhouse 

Oct 15 Senior Club Meeting 

Oct 15 Senior Club Meeting 

Oct 17 WPS Meeting & 

Presentation by 

ñPhilatelic Reach for 

the Topò 

  

  

  

  

  

Buffalo Advertising Rates 

-1/10 page 

(Approximately 2 1/4ò x 2 3/4ò) @ $30 

pa 

Membersô Adlets 

¶ up to 30 words  

¶ (average of 5 characters 

per word) 

¶ 1 issueð $1.00     

¶ 5 issuesð $2.00 

¶ 10 issuesð$3.00 

 

Members may place two adlets a year 

at no charge 

 

Terms of Payment   payable to Winni-

peg Philatelic Society in a single pay-

ment at the time of the agreement. 

 

Deadline for Articles is the Saturday 

prior to the first meeting of the month. 

 

Keep those articles coming!!!!! 

."ȡ -ÅÅÔÉÎÇÓ ÓÔÁÒÔ ÁÔ αȡέΪÐÍ 

-ÅÅÔÉÎÇÓ ÁÒÅ ÈÅÌÄ ÁÔ ÔÈÅ 

3ÃÁÎÄÉÎÁÖÉÁÎ #ÕÌÔÕÒÁÌ #ÅÎÔÅÒ 

αΰή %ÒÉÎ 3ÔÒÅÅÔ 

7ÉÎÎÉÐÅÇȟ -"Ȣ 

DUTY OFFICERS 

Auctioneers:     Ken Kristjanson 

     Sid Kroker 

     Al Wingate 

Buffalo Editor:     Donald Bahuaud 

Buffalo Publisher :   Vacant 

Buffalo Mail-List :   Mike Zacharias 

Buffalo Mailing:      Donna Boles 

Librarian:      Robert Zacharias 

Program Chairman:  Bill Pooley 

Exhibition Chairman: Tess Fontaine 

Sales Circuit Managers:    Len Kruczynski 

       

Name Badges:    Mike Zacharias 

Charity Auction:     Donna Boles 

WINNIPEG PHILATELIC SOCIETY 
Box 1425, 

Winnipeg, Manitoba R3C 2Z1 
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Buffalo Chips 

WPS BANQUET AND PRESENTATIONS, continued from 

page 1 

 

At the end of the evening, Howard Engel presented a copy of the book 

ñHermetic Codeò to Kathy Hartly as a token of appreciation from the Win-

nipeg Philatelic Society. 

Present at the banquet were two of our exhibitors from the weekend show:  

Sid Kroker and Kathy Hartly (our guest speaker). 

Sid Krokerôs exhibit was a multi-frame  presentation titled:  Aden & 

States, Stamps and Postal History of the George VI era. 

Sid was awarded three distinctions:  Best of Show; Best Exhibit by a WPS 

Member, and a Vermiel (Small Gold) medal. 

 

 

 

Kathy Hartly received a Large Silver for her exhibit entitled:  

The Man behind the Medal, John Blundell Persee. 

We thank Howard Engel for inviting Kathy Hartly to Winnipeg. 

Kathy Hartly & Howard Engel 

(Staff photo) 

Presenting Kathy Hartly with her award is Bernie 

Smith, President of the WPS (Staff photo) 

Bernie Smith, President of the WPS, presents Sid Kroker with his 

awards earned during the 2019 Stampex show. (Staff photo) 
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PRESIDENTôS REPORTðSEPTEMBER 2019 
 

Facebook page 

Social media is apparently the way to go to publicize events and attract new 

members.  The Board has approved the creation of a Facebook page for the 

club.  When it is up and running ï should be shortly after the first September 

meeting - please ñlikeò the page on your Facebook page.  For those without a 

Facebook page, please ask your children, grandchildren, friends and neighbours to like the page,  Any sug-

gestions on how to make the page effective will be gratefully accepted. 

BNAPS 

Planning for BNAPS is underway, though it is still 3 years away.  This will be an opportunity for members to 

see exhibits and stamps they might not normally see and visit dealers who would do not normally come to 

Winnipeg. 

************************************************************************************** 

FOUND OVERé. 
      By Roger Fontaine 

 

From time to time, I end up purchasing what I call a ñVan Loadò 

of stamps. Usually, I am contacted by the owner of an estate. 

They either saw my website or the Kijiji ad that I run offering an 

appraisal service. Usually, they have a room full of stamps and 

stamp related material. Boxes and shelves and cabinets full of 

treasure.  

 

I look around, open a few albums and boxes. We settle on an 

approximate value, an offer is made, sometimes thereôs a coun-

ter offer and Voila.  The back of our Grand Caravan is packed 

fullé. Again. And back to our home we go where the real work 

begins. Yes, I have a very understanding wife. 

 

Now aside from the usual: stamps, covers, kiloware, postcards 

and Hey looké more stamps, I occasionally come across some 

very unusual yet interesting non philatelic items. These are the 

things that Iôve come to call ñFound Overò.   

Items that cause me to stop cataloguing for a minute and reflect 

about the lives that people live outside of philately. After all, the 

collection did belong to someone.    A person who, like the rest of us had friends and family, bills to pay, 

likes and dislikes and all the rest of it that makes up life.  

John Kelly, Incoming President 

                                      Continued on Page 5 



 

SEPTEMBER /  WPS Buffalo / 5 

Continued from Page 4 

 

So I thought Iôd share some of these finds with you. Have you ever felt like youôve lost you marblesé well, I 

may have found them.  About 7 of them showed up at the bottom of a chocolate box full of loose stamps.  

 

School pictures and old Kodak black and whites show up too. A moment in life captured.   All I know is that 

the school picture is from Ted to his uncle Teddy.  

 

A Social Insurance Card and various driversô licenses have shown up also.   

 

Covers are great collectables and so are the Christmas and birthday cards and wedding invitations that at times 

are in them. Itôs like Christmas in July every day at my house when I see these. I once handled and sold a 

thick envelope, stamps cancelled in Bounty, BC, that contained the annual financial statements to a           

Doukhobors Community. Circa 1950ôs, if I remember correctly.  

 

Sports cards and those colorful Brook Bond cards featuring various animals, plants or dinosaurs, even a 

PRESS CARD advising Police to allow the holder access to crime scenes and fires. I find stamp want lists and 

inventories and grocery lists and pictures of Jesus. Even a recipe from Miss Genie for ñHoney Spice Cakeò 

brought to you by the Greater Winnipeg Gas Company. Remember the Genie?  

 

Pennies are quite a common too and trade tokens but more interesting was the $17.00 cash in Canadian bills 

found over in a cigar box that I bought at 50% of the face value for the postage it contained. How does that 

happen? 

 

A little more grizzly in nature was the set of false teeth (uppers I believe) that showed up in a mixed box of 

stuff. If youôre ever in the marketé theyôll fit right up there with your marbles! A good friend of mine (No 

names please) came across one collectors stash of Porn. I assume that the owner figured that no one would 

ever find theseé especially in a box of stamps. (Sheôll never look in here). I guess itôs better than in the     

garage eh!  Opppsssé  Did I say too much? 

 

Newspaper clippings written by our own Glenn Hansen are always a pleasure to find and to read. Most     

Winnipeg Philatelic Club items like show posters, show covers, and advertising or some in-house documents 

and even a Bidder Card, I have donated back to our clubôs archivist. Itôs where the material belongs. Itôs our 

history.  

 

But what am I to do with one fellows School Report Cards for grades 9 ï 12, from the late 1940ôs?           

Documents that I thought were Bonds in a now defunct Saskatchewan equipment company were actually the 

official receipt for the said Bonds.  

So, Iôm not wealthy just yet, but my life is a little richer for the opportunity to catch a glimpse of a personôs 

life. People, now mostly all gone but by extension, have reached out and touched our lives. This, all through 

the ñTreasureò that we bring home. The things of life, Found Overé 

 

WHAT HAVE YOU ñFOUND OVERò,  

let your editor help put an article together of your interesting finds. 
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Winnipeg Philatelic Society Election Results for the 2019ð2020 year. 

 

We have a full slate of officers for the coming term.  They are: 

 

President   John Kelly 

1st Vice President Diane Malinowski 

2nd Vice President Bill Pooley 

Treasurer  Michael Zacharias 

Membership Secretary  Debbie Birch 

Recording Secretary Al Wingate 

Directors at large Dave Dawes 

   Len Kruczynski 

 

Thank you to these members for their willingness to accept these positions. 
 

**************************************************************************************** 

Philatelic Monthly Comic Write-up. 

I came across this little booklet in an estate purchase. The magazine, called 

ñPhilatelic Monthlyò  was the August 1948 issue. It was produced by the 

ñEmpire Stamp Company on Young St. in Toronto. Itôs a 23 page mini 

magazine full of new stamp issue information, stories, advertising, stamp 

sales list and prices. Itôs a lot like todayôs Canadian Stamp News. What 

caught my attention in particular was  the suggestive nature of the comic. 

Maybe my perception of society in 1948 is off but it seemed a bit daring yet 

so fitting.   Roger Fontaine 

(Permission was not sought, acknowledgement to Empire Stamp 

Company as originator is noted here) 
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ROBSON LOWE AND WINNIPEG 
by Sid Kroker 

 

While reading an old philatelic news magazine (STAMPS - published by 

Lindquist of New York), I found an interesting item in the March 29, 1947 

issue. This item listed the places on the North American itinerary of Robson 

Lowe. One of the places he was planning to visit was Winnipeg. His visit  

was in conjunction with the 1947 American International Philatelic Exposi-

tion in honor of the 100th anniversary of U.S. stamps. 

 

To backtrack a bit, Robson Lowe was a British stamp dealer, but much, 

much more. Born as John Henry Robson Lowe on January 7, 1905 in 

Bournemouth, England, he started his own stamp business in 1926. Over 

the next 50+ years, he handled many of the worldôs great collections and a 

high percentage of the worldôs rarest stamps. His business was bought by 

Christies in 1980.  He died on August 19, 1997. 

 

Lowe was responsible for the publication of many of the key works in philately. His personal magnum opus 

was the six volume The Encyclopaedia of British Empire Postage Stamps which he never quite finished but 

which stands as a monument to his life's work [If you can find any volume, read it - they are masterful].  

 

In addition, he published at least 37 monographs about various stamp topics, including an analysis of the for-

geries of Sperati, many British colonial postal agencies, the 1922 overprints of Ireland, Chinese overprints 

(real and forged), etc. etc.  Such books not only were learned, they were also propagandist in their promotion 

of postal history, an aspect of collecting which he established as a most important part of philately. Lowe is 

regarded by philatelists as the father of postal history, having published many definitive works on the subject 

and having introduced the term in his first major book Handstruck Postage Stamps of the Empire 1680ï1900 

in 1948. His belief in the subject led him to introduce the first Postal History auction sales: they have now 

been copied by hundreds of auction houses across the world. 

 

He also was a member of the British Philatelic Association 

Expert Committee. I have his signature on a certificate at-

testing to the genuine nature of one of my rarities.  

 

Back to the Winnipeg connection - an inset into a full page 

ad in STAMPS lists his itinerary with him staying at the Ho-

tel Fort Garry on April 20, 1947. It is interesting to speculate 

on who may have visited him while he was here. Kasimir 

Bileski, who had by that time developed an international 

reputation, is a certainty. Others could have included Isaac 

Pitblado, who was developing a world class airmail cover 

collection (which is now housed at the Western Canadian 

Aviation Museum). I am sure that most Winnipeg stamp 

dealers and major collectors would have been anxious to 

meet him. 

 

There had been a rumor (or by the time I heard it in the early 1980s - a myth) that Robson Lowe had attended 

a Winnipeg Philatelic Society meeting. The attendance may not have happened but we now have proof that a 

giant walked among us. 
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Senior's Stamp Club 

    Meets at 1pm on the first and third  

          Tuesday of the month at  

     St James Assiniboine 55+ Centre 

            3-203 Duffield Street 

Scandinavian Collectors Club Of  

Manitoba 

Meets 2nd & 4th  

Wednesdays 7pm-10pm 

Slide Shows, Show & Tell, 

Circuits, Speakers, etc. 

Visitors Welcome. 

Info: Roger Fontaine  

@ 223-7809 

NOTICE 

YOUTH CLUB MEETING 

 

The WPS Youth Club 

Currently meets Saturdays at  

   St Lukeôs Anglican Church, 

   130 Nassau St N at Stradbrook    

Meeting Dates:   

tba 
For more information contact 

  John Salmi @ 895-2781 

WPS History is looking for copies of  

the Buffalo. 

 

I have copies from 1986 to current,  

but I am looking for the older Buffalo's  

mostly 70's & early 80's. 

The Buffalo's don't have to be originals,  

copies would be great.   

Any help would be appreciated.  Please contact 

Debbie Birch @  

dbirch@mymts.net or  

Phone 204-783-8587 

FALL PUBLIC STAMP AUCTION  
 

The 2nd annual Fall Public Stamp Auction is  

scheduled for: 

 

Date:  Saturday September 21st, 2019 

Time: Viewing 9am to 10am 

           Auction begins at 10am 

 

Location:  Scandinavian Club 

 

Contact Roger Fontaine - 204-223-7809.  

Stampman9@gmail.com  

YOUR AD OR ADLET  

Can give you the chance to sell and buy as 

you like 

See Page 2 for rates 

mailto:dbirch@mymts.net
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Post Cards 
�%�X�\���‡���6�H�O�O���‡���7�U�D�G�H 

Call Ken @(204) 489-2249 

BUSINESS DIRECTORY 

Stamp Supplies Available: 
 

If you need supplies, we can get them. Available 

directly to youé Stock books, Varo pages, world 

wide or country specific albums plus their supple-

mentary pages, acid free exhibiting pages, mounts, 

tongs, perf. gauges, watermark fluid, red boxes ï 

big or small, Gibbons color gauge, stamp              

cataloguesé Scotts, Gibbons, Yverts and othersé 

much more! 

 

Ask Terry Shestko or Roger Fontaine to see our 

order Catalogue. 

 

 Call Terry at 612-9118 or Roger at  223-7809 or  

     e-mail Roger at: stampman9@gmail.com 


